

03rd March, 2017

Assalamu alaikum wa Rahmatullahi wa Barakatuhu.

Dear Parents and Guardians,

It is with great honour and pleasure to serve you, your children and your children's teachers as their new Principal once again. Most of you may remember I was appointed as Principal of Islamic College of South Australia back in 2013 but unfortunately my tenure was cut short towards the end of that year... Nevertheless, five years later I am back and am ready to lead the school out of this current turmoil inshallah. I thank everyone who welcomed me back with immense warmth and sincerity.

However, I can't save this beautiful school on my own - I need everyone's cooperation and assistance. To rescue this school is a team effort and if we work together, Allah will grant us Barakah and success inshallah. So everyone of us has a specific task, simply put - the Federal and State governments fund the school, the School Board governs the College, the Principal leads the school, the Teachers teach the children, the students learn and develop their knowledge and the Parents pay their children's fees. I'm sorry to say this but currently we are in financial crisis... We can get out of this horrible situation if parents pay their due school fees as soon as possible - like today, Monday, or Tuesday ... latest by Friday, March 10th 2017. This will be your task and it will be one major hurdle we overcome. So please please brothers and sisters, I urge you to take action as this is a very critical situation.

May Allah reward you all here in this world and most importantly in the Hereafter - Ameen.

I look forward to catching up with my 'old' parents and meeting my new parents soon.

PS: There will be a very important Parent's Meeting this Saturday, March 4th, 2017 at 5:30pm in the School's Sports Hall. We urge ALL parents to attend.

Yours in Islam,

Br Kadir Emniyet

Principal

Islamic College of South Australia 22A Cedar Ave West Croydon SA 5008

PO Box 147 Kilkenny SA 5009

admin@icosa.sa.edu.au http://icosa.sa.edu.au/

ACN 097 834 225 ABN 45 097 834 225

Tel (08) 8340 7799 Fax (08) 8340 9988